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Our mission is to help meet the needs of New Mexico’s fos-
ter children and other youth at risk. In 2014 and 2015 your 
generosity funded $38,621 in awards and scholarships for 
foster children and former foster youth.

Here are some of the ways in which you, our 
donors, make a difference:
A 17-year-old needed to take online classes to complete her 
GED. At the time, she was placed with her aunt and uncle, an 
arrangement that provided much needed stability for her, 
but the family did not have a computer. We provided the 
laptop to support this young woman’s dream of completing 
her GED.

One by one, three siblings came to live with a foster family. 
All of the siblings loved soccer and soccer became, for them, 
a great vehicle for making friends and helping them become 
more comfortable in their new community. Your donations 
covered soccer league fees for each child, as well as an ACT 
prep class for the oldest. 

A non-verbal autistic child’s days are better because of the 
tablet the child received from Friends. “Picture Exchange 
Communication” software was installed to help the child 
communicate better at school, at home and in public sur-
roundings. With the aid of the new tablet, the world of this 
child has become richer and more rewarding. 

A young woman living in a treatment foster care home (TFC) 
was doing well in school and working diligently to meet her 
TFC goals but truly missed having music in her life. Music 
both motivated and inspired her. Fortunately, she was al-
lowed to have an iPod in treatment foster care so Friends 
funded one to bring music back into her life.

A foster family felt it was important to include the two 
youngest children in the family’s daily neighborhood out-
ings. The older of the two could ride a trike but the youngest 
needed to be pulled in a wagon. There is a wagon designed 
for this purpose so we bought the wagon, as well as the 
trike and helmets for both children. Now they can be part 
of the same outdoor activities as the older foster children, 
one happily riding the little trike and the other enjoying the 
neighborhood from the safety of the little wagon.

Before he went into 
foster care, a young 
boy was hit by a ve-
hicle while riding his 
bike. This was a bike he and his grandfather had restored 
together. After recovering physically, he wanted to have a 
bike just like the one that had been lost in the accident. The 
replacement bike, provided by Friends, looked the same as 
his other bike and helped him overcome his fear of riding a 
bike again. 

A child with behavioral issues and difficulty focusing was 
taking martial arts classes and swimming lessons, which 
were helping the child immensely. The CYFD case worker, 
the CASA and the foster parent had done an exceptional job 
in accessing resources to pay for these activities but they 
had run out of funds. Fortunately, they came to NMFFC. We 
were able to fill the gap and provide funding. The collabora-
tive efforts of the child’s team proved effective in helping to 
stabilize the child in a strong, loving foster home.

A foster youth was unable to pay the visitation exchange fee 
required for her to visit with her young child. (The child’s 
father had received custody when the young woman’s foster 
family could not provide housing for the child.) She wanted 
very much to be with her child but the court had ordered 
her to use a visitation exchange service that charged fees, 
which she couldn’t afford. NMFFC paid the fees for several 
visits. The young woman’s dedication and consistent visits 
led to a transfer of custody back to her when her new foster 
family was willing to provide shelter and safety for both her 
and her child.

In 2015 we were thrilled to see our work come full circle. A 
CYFD caseworker submitted an application for a youth who 
needed help paying for GED prep classes. Other financial 
resources had been exhausted. We were happy to help this 
motivated young person, but we were also excited because 
- as it turned out - the caseworker who submitted the appli-
cation was herself a former foster youth who had received 
a scholarship from Friends to assist her in completing her 
college education. It touched our hearts to know that our 
foster youth are making progress, reshaping their own lives 
and helping to impact the lives of other foster children. 



Beth Ann 
Seewald
Memorial 	
Scholarship
Foster children in New Mexico 
and the New Mexico Friends of 
Foster Children lost a wonder-
ful, compassionate Friend this 
year.  Beth Seewald shared our 
desire to enhance the lives of 
foster children and actively 
supported our fundraisers 
in Elephant Butte and Truth 
or Consequences.  As a Lady 
Roadrunner, she helped orga-
nize the annual raffle and was 
a generous sponsor of the golf 
and bowling tournaments.  

She made all of us 
happy to be in her 
joyful, loving 	
presence.
We are grateful for the oppor-
tunity to have known Beth 
and to have seen her commit-
ment to children in action.  It 
is with bittersweet pleasure, 
and undeniable sadness, that 
we honor her dedication and 
kindness by creating a schol-
arship in her name.  Beth was 
a true Friend of New Mexico’s 
foster children.

It Takes a Village
The funding we use to help meet the needs of foster children and to provide scholarships to 
older youth comes entirely from you, our donors. Without you, we could not do this work. 

Most of our donors are individuals who have a soft spot in their hearts for children – especially 
children in foster care. We also have the good fortune to partner with the most incredible hard 
working and concerned community groups who not only support children in foster care but 
also reach out to others who care as much as they do. We wish to acknowledge some of these 
special groups here:

The Jubilee Retirement Community of Los Lunas decided that it wanted the proceeds of its 
2015 arts and crafts fair to benefit foster children in Valencia County. Jubilee partnered with 
CYFD and Friends to ensure the best use of these funds and, as a result, foster parents in Va-
lencia County are receiving additional specialized training to assist them in helping the foster 
children in their care. A number of the children will also be attending summer activities utiliz-
ing these funds. Thanks go to the residents of Jubilee for their generosity and concern for the 
children who are in foster care in their community.

The Roadrunner Women’s Golf Association of Elephant Butte and Truth or Consequences 
is at it again. In 2015, the Lady Roadrunners hosted the Annual New Mexico Senior Women’s 
Golf Tournament, where each team provides a raffle item and the money raised goes to a charity 
picked by the host. The RWGA chose Friends and sent us a generous check to help New Mexico’s 
foster children. Thank you, RWGA and the New Mexico Senior Women’s Golf Association. 

The NMFFC board and the Lady Roadrunners and their friends joined forces last year with the 
great folks at the Bedroxx Bowling Alley in Truth or Consequences for the inaugural Southern 
New Mexico Open, a competitive bowling tournament and fundraiser for Friends. The resource-
ful women of Elephant Butte and T or C obtained sponsorships and raffle items from businesses 
and individuals in the community, and a portion of every entry fee at Bedroxx and all the spon-
sorship and raffle money went to Friends. Again, the spirit of the communities of Elephant Butte 
and T or C comes through in a big way.

In December 2014, Kids Under Construction, the preschool at St. Stephen’s United Method-
ist Church in Albuquerque, made Friends one of the two beneficiaries of its annual “Breakfast 
with Santa” fundraiser. This wonderful community of teachers, parents, children and church 
members raised funds for foster children at their breakfast. What a wonderful way to nurture 
the spirit of giving in the children attending the preschool! Thank you to Kids Under Construc-
tion and everyone involved.

Did you know that NMFFC sells small baby dolls at conferences?  
These dolls help raise money to accomplish our mission – help-
ing foster kids be kids. The dolls are of different ethnicities, 
and have a variety of facial expressions. Foster parents love 
finding dolls that actually look like the children in their care. 

Two years ago, a group of volunteers in Project Linus, who knit 
and sew blankets to give comfort and security to children who 
are in traumatic circumstances, learned about NMFFC’s mis-
sion to help fulfill foster children’s needs and wishes. Soon the 
“Blanketeers” began knitting hats for the dolls.  And when little 
knit hats are added to the display of dolls, interest in them in-
creases and more people come to the NMFFC exhibit table to 
see the dolls and their delightful little hats.

There are 500 Blanketeers in the Albuquerque area who make 
blankets - and now: little knit hats. To learn more about Project 
Linus, visit www.projectlinusabq.org or call Pat at 505-884-7142.  

NMFFC is so grateful to the Blanketeers and honored to part-
ner with the volunteers of Project Linus!

Project Linus and the Little Knit Hats



Abbott Labs Employee Giving 
Campaign | Princeton NJ

Adams, Sandi | T or C
Agnello, Jean & Donald | Los Lunas
Alongi, Carl & Linda | Albuquerque
American Legion Auxiliary | 

Elephant Butte
Anonymous Donors
Armijo, Analisa | Albuquerque
Armijo, Rosa & Kenneth | Bosque
Arndt, Sheryl | Albuquerque
Aronson, Rita & Eugene | 		

Albuquerque
AT&T Employee Giving
Barr, Madonna | Albuquerque
Barrett, Ann & Justin | Los Lunas
Bauman, Tom & Patricia | 	

Elephant Butte
Berger, Diane | Albuquerque
Blake, Virginia | Elephant Butte
Bonner, Carl & Vivian | Corrales
Bouchard, Bebeann | Albuquer-

que
Bouchard, Craig Robert | 	

Newton MA
Bouchard, Ray | Manchester NH
BP Foundation | Houston TX
BPOE #1119 | Las Cruces
BPOE #2750 | Deming
Briggs, Pat & Chris | Albuquerque
Bronson, Millie | Las Cruces
Buck, Randi | Albuquerque
Bullock, Cheryl | T or C
Bullock, Ira | T or C
Bullocks Shur Sav | T or C
Carlson, Linnette | Rio Rancho
Carmony, Larry & Corinne | Cedar 

Crest
Castaneda, Naomi | Socorro
Castillo, Ruben & Nancy | T or C
Center for Action & Contemplation 

| Albuquerque
Chambers, Joe & Sara | High Rolls
Clarke, Julia & G.B.| Albuquerque
Cobos, Denise | Roswell
Coleman, Denise | Albuquerque
Copas, Mary Ann | Albuquerque
Daves, Pamela & Doyle | Las Vegas
Davis, Linda & Rex | Albuquerque
Dazenski, Larry & Patricia | 		

Los Lunas
Deschamps Law Firm. LLC | 

Socorro
Dorland, James & Teddy | T or C
Dunlap-Dunn, Pat | Hobbs
Eddington, Sandra
Edward, Mary Lou | Albuquerque
Efroymson, Jeana & Robert | Santa Fe
Efroymson, Miriam | Albuquerque
Falconer, Gail | Moriarty
Mathew H. Felts, DDS LLC | T or C
Filosa, Anthony | T or C
Filosa Law Firm | T or C

Filosa, Mark & Ann | T or C
Flynn, Kathleen | Bosque Farms
Flynn-O’Brien, Judy & Timothy | 

Albuquerque
Freeman, Patrick & Andrea | T or C
Frye, George & Sharon | 	

Elephant Butte
Fucile, Kathleen & Robert | 		

Rio Rancho
G.T. Evans American Legion Post 

44 | Elephant Butte
General Mills - Your Cause LLC
Gillia, Beth Ann | Bosque Farms
Glen, Carolyn Jo | Albuquerque
Goodfellow, Robert | Rociada
Grant, Jody | T or C
Halpain, Tammie | Hagerman
Hamilton, Virginia | Los Alamos
Hanauer, Michael | Socorro
Hanson, Brenda & Craig | 		

Albuquerque
Hanson, Carl & Mary Ellen | 

Albuqerque
Hawthorne, Angela | Albuquerque
Hayes, Beth | Elephant Butte
Hill, James & Anderson, Linda | 

Aguanga CA
Hoehn, Jeffrey | Albuquerque
Horton, Janice & Fred | Oklahoma 

City, OK
Hoy, Dennis & Beth | Elephant Butte
Jessen, Rebecca Lynn | Las Cruces
Johanson, Jodi | Edgewood
Johnson, Jody | T or C
Jones Wooten, Shelley | Farmington
Joseph, Charlotte | Albuquerque
Joyce, Marilyn | Peralta
Jubilee at Los Lunas HOA | 		

Los Lunas
Karp, Kendra | Albuquerque
Kauffman, Jeff | Albuquerque
Kegel, David | Las Cruces
Kent, Eunice & Martin | 	

Elephant Butte
Kids Under Construction | 		

Albuquerque
Kirikos Family Funeral Home, Inc 

| T or C
Kuykendall, Audrey & Charles | 

Taos
Lafont, Susan | Elephant Butte
Langner, Bernice | Cuchillo
Longinaker, Kathy & Nikki Hooser 

| Santa Fe
Los Alamos National Lab 	

Foundation | Espanola
Los Arcos | T or C
Lumia, Beverly | Albuquerque
Lynn’s Landscape | 	

Elephant Butte
Martin, Sophie & Brian Carnes | 

Albuquerque
Martinez, Raul | Grants

2 0 1 4 - 2 0 1 5  D O N O R S
We thank you, our donors, for believing in a happier tomorrow for New Mexico’s 
foster children.  Your support changes young lives in both small and large ways and 
helps children understand that others care about them and their futures.

Special Gifts
to NMFFC

IN MEMORY
Donald Bouchard
Bill Dunn
Ann Eubank
Laura Gwen Johnson
Michael Mull

Effie Spitzer
Laurie Louise Ridell
Janice Trujillo
Wayne A Watts
Lena Weiler

Martinez, Vivian | Albuquerque
McInroy, Robert & Rhonda | 		

Los Alamos
Midway Boat and RV Storage | 	

T or C
Miles-Harman, Michelle | Artesia
Miura, Monica & Adrian | 		

Albuquerque
Moeller, Howard | Ballwin MO
Mogen, Norbert & Karen | 	

Elephant Butte
Montoya, David | Rio Rancho
Morrison, Shirley | Albuquerque
Mud Monsters Pond Landscape | 

Albuquerque
Neiswander, Patricia | Albuquerque
Nelson, Cynthia | Vancleave MS
New Mexico Senior Women’s Golf 

Association
Nokes, Anne & David | Albuquerque
Nunez, Doris | Albuquerque
O’Brien, Christina | Boise ID
Pace, Connie | Elephant Butte
Pauk, Alison | Albuquerque
Payne, James & Jean | Albuquerque
Perez, Faith | Chandler AZ
Potia, LLC | T or C
Rich, Celeste | T or C
Roberts, Terry | Sandia Park
Rogers, Dwight & Annie | 	

Elephant Butte
Rose L Brand & Associates | 		

Albuquerque
Rose, Lynette | Edgewood
Sanchez, Lori | Rio Rancho

Sanchez, Sarah | Rio Rancho
Schnitzler, Mary & James | 		

Los Lunas
Seewald, Beth Ann | 	

Elephant Butte
Sermeno, Selena | Tesuque
Sons of the American Legion | 

Elephant Butte
Sorenson, Linda & James | 		

Los Lunas
Sroufe, Sara | Hobbs
Straus, Kim | Santa Fe
Sullivan, Elva | Santa Fe
Sullivan, Linda | Albuquerque
Sutherland, Dr. G. P. | T or C
T or C Lodge 2050 Loyal  Order of 

Moose |  T or C
The Optimist Club of Alamagordo 

| Alamogordo
Tomlin, Clyde | Santa Fe
Traweek, Jerry & Cathy | 	

Elephant Butte
Trio Salon | Albuquerque
Turner, Kathleen | Los Lunas
Waid, Clifford | Peralta
Weber, Kim & Joel | Alamogordo
West, Thomas | T or C
Willet, Nicholas
Williams, James & Patricia | 	

Elephant Butte
Wimberly, Guy & Alice | 	

Elephant Butte
Women of the Moose | T or C
Zinner, Linda | Silver City
	

IN HONOR
Chris & Pat Briggs
Bill & Mary Chambers
Jay & Lori Chambers
Will & Laura Chambers
Ann Halford
Jesse P Jacobs

Patricia & Frederic Jaeger
Xander N Jones
Tim & Judy Flynn-O’Brien
Sally & Ed Pias
Linda & Jack Sullivan
Sullivan Family Loved Ones



P.O. Box 25365
Albuquerque, NM  87125-0365
(505) 480-0482

Board of Directors
Judy Flynn-O’Brien, President | Albuquerque
Patricia Briggs, Vice President | Albuquerque
Corinne Carmony, Treasurer | Cedar Crest
Patricia Dunlap-Dunn, Secretary | Hobbs
Mary L. Garcia, Director | Albuquerque
Sophie S. Martin, Director | Albuquerque
Letha S. Olmos, Director | Albuquerque

Awards Committee
Bebeann Bouchard
Patricia Briggs
Mary Ann Copas
Patricia Dunlap-Dunn
Lynette Rose

Administrative Committee
Mary Ann Copas | Program Manager
Judy Flynn-O’Brien | President
Josephine L. Mendoza | Administrative Coordinator

Special Events Volunteer
Andrea K. Kemp

Advisor to the Board
David Montoya
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Friends started its annual scholarship program five years ago and 
last year awarded scholarships to eleven young people who had 
once been in foster care.  We have scholarship recipients attend-
ing five of New Mexico’s universities and several of our junior col-
leges, while three recipients attend colleges in other states. We 
are especially pleased to report that scholarship recipients come 
from all across New Mexico. Take a look at the map!

We started our scholarship program for former foster youth be-
fore the legislature passed legislation in 2014 to waive tuition 
and general student fees for foster youth at New Mexico’s pub-
lic colleges.  We supported the legislation and the youth who 
worked so hard to get it passed into law.  Now, young people who 
are eligible for the waiver and awarded an NMFFC scholarship 
can cover their tuition with the waiver and use our scholarship to 
help with books and other expenses, giving them a better chance 
of building a future for themselves.

For information about our scholarships, visit our website at 
nmffc.org.  For the tuition waiver, contact the Youth Services 
Bureau at CYFD (505-827-8400) or the NM Child Advocacy Net-
works (505-217-0220).

The stars indicate the communities where our 
2014-2015 recipients lived when they submitted 
their scholarship applications. 

NMFFC Scholarships Reach Recipients Statewide


